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Dear Talaria members
As always, we hope for prodigious dumps of the cold white stuff this season, and despite the fact the climate doesn’t appear likely to act in our favour in the long term, every season still features periods of good snow, and those members prepared to make the decision to ski at short notice are tending to benefit from the best of the snow conditions.
Those of you who haven’t yet visited the Talaria website are encouraged to do so, as it has now become the central portal for information concerning the club and its activities.  There are convenient links to snow and weather forecasts, lodge bookings and rates, membership, the websites for other clubs, newsletters and meeting minutes, the club calendar, equipment for sale, and albums of photos (including the progress on re-cladding of the lodge).

The web address is :  http://talaria.weebly.com/
The decision to reduce the joining fee to $100 for an individual and $200 for a family has been endorsed by the membership, and now applies.  We hope this will encourage those who may have been considering joining the club, and also future prospective members, to make the leap.  Please publicise this fee reduction to any people you feel could be potential members.
Re-cladding the Lodge
The lodge re-cladding was progressed again this summer, with the new continuous colourbond exterior now running from the kitchen window to the wall incorporating the lower fire escape at the landing below the children’s lounge.  The Executive Committee has accepted a suggestion by Ian Smith that he forward a quotation for the completion of the work on the basis of an hourly rate, but still reliant on the assistance of club members.  Members staying at the lodge have already noticed the increased warmth associated with the newly installed insulation, as most of the walls opened up so far have contained only a layer of silver ‘Sisalation’ paper.  Photos tracking the progress of the work can be seen under the ‘Gallery’ link on the club website. 
Fee increases for 2014
There has been a 3% increase in both subscriptions and lodge fees to ensure the financial viability of the club. Members are urged to consider paying electronically if this is convenient, to avoid the imposts and additional work for the treasurer.  Payment options are detailed on the invoice.
Booking information for winter 2014 
A reminder to all members that it is imperative to book before staying at the lodge, and that the lodge is not to be used by members who have not booked. Duncan remains booking officer, and will provide the nominated lodge manager with the appropriate information and forms to be returned after each visit. A reminder to lodge managers to ensure the lodge is closed down properly, gas turned off at the source, and oil levels recorded. 
The Talaria webite   http://talaria.weebly.com/   has a handy lodge booking eForm accessible via the ‘Lodge Bookings’ link under the ‘Lodge’ menu item.  The submitted eForms are sent directly to Duncan.
A new calendar page reflecting current Lodge bookings has been added under the ‘Lodge’ menu item.  Note that old versions of web browsers may have difficulty rendering the calendar.
Otherwise, Duncan can be contacted on 62 34 8243         
Email: duncanbradley@bigpond.com
Lodge fees have been increased by 3% this year to cover usage costs and to keep pace with the CPI.  They are as follows …
	Resident Type
	Season
	Price per Night

	Members Candidates & their Children :
- Single Rate

- Family Rate
	Any

Any
	$20

$58

	Guest adults (single rate) :
	Ski weekend

Ski weekday

Outside ski season
	$58

$37

$20

	Guest children (single rate) :
	Ski weekend

Ski weekday

Outside ski season
	$37

$32

$20

	Guest family :
	Ski weekend

Ski weekday

Outside ski season
	$162

$106

$58

	Student guests :
	Ski weekend

Ski weekday

Outside ski season
	$37

$32

$20
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President


Ian Smith
Treasurer


Gordon Clarke

Secretary


Andrew Hudspeth
Booking officer

Duncan Bradley

Lodge warden


Karl van Drunen
Membership officer

Gordon Clarke

Committee Member

Tim Jones
Working Bees for 2014
The next working bee has been scheduled for the weekend of the 12th and 13th of July.
 

Apologies for the short notice.  

Please RSVP to Karl (vandrunen@gotalk.net.au) by Wednesday 9th of July at the latest !

The working bee will be to stock the lodge and do the final pre-season checks – alarms, extinguishers etc.  Please support the Club Executive, which has been doing its best to keep everything together with diminishing membership and also lodge use.
 

Social activities and Ski Swap
No formal ski swap has been scheduled for this year, however the Talaria website (the link for which appears earlier in this email) has a ‘Gear for Sale’ page under the main menu ‘Social’ menu item.  Please contact the Secretary on hudspeth@iprimus.com.au if you have items to post (photo recommended).
Meetings for 2014
 

The next meeting for 2014 will be a General Meeting, to be held on the mountain in the evening of August 16th, and preceded by an executive meeting.
Email Addresses

For those few members still not receiving circulars via email and would now like to, please send your email address to Andrew at :   hudspeth@iprimus.com.au
Ben Lomond Fun Day

This year’s Fun Day will be held on Saturday July 12th.  Come up and be part of the mountain culture.

Ben Lomond Committee

The latest informative BLC June Newsletter, and also BLC meeting minutes, can be found on the Talaria website under the ‘Communications’ menu item.  

Ben Lomond Management Plan
For all the latest info, including management plans etc., try the Parks and wildlife Ben Lomond site at.
http://www.parks.tas.gov.au/index.aspx?base=13451
Our thanks to Yvonne

The Talaria Executive would like to extend heartfelt thanks to Yvonne Hardefelt for her long term contribution to the Executive Committee, and for publishing the club circular over many years.

Andrew Hudspeth
Secretary
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